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	Activity:


	ACR 2009 annual meeting

	Meeting Dates:


	May 3-5

	Meeting Location:


	Washington, DC

	Payment $:


	$545.57

	Reasons for Attending or not Attending


	Meeting participation, review of new and revised guidelines, participation in Reference Committee

	Issues from Previous Meetings or Year:


	Unknown, first year attending

	General Description of Activities of the Organization and/or Meeting:


	Physics-related technical and practice standards reviewed at the meeting included the following:

1. Technical Standard for Medical Physics Performance Monitoring of Image-Guided External Beam Radiation Therapy (IGRT)

2. Technical Standard for the Medical Physics Performance Monitoring of SPECT CT Imaging Equipment

3. Technical Standard for Diagnostic Medical Physics Performance Monitoring of Real Time Ultrasound Equipment

4. Technical Standard for Diagnostic Medical Physics Performance Monitoring of Magnetic Resonance Imaging (MRI) Equipment

5. Practice Guideline for Radiation Oncology
The IGRT and SPECT-CT standards were introduced as new, while the other standards are revisions of previously approved standards.  Suggested modifications from the ACR membership and Physics caucus included:

· For US standard, specify that the testing frequency should be at least annual

· For the MRI standard, reduce the proposed Qualified Medical Physics experience requirement from testing of 9 systems of 3 different models to 6 systems only (no minimum model number required)

· For the Radiation Oncology Practice Guideline, a reference to the Medical Physics Performance Monitoring of External Beam Radiation Therapy Systems was added.  This standard is currently being revised and will be submitted for the 2010 annual meeting.

	Issues for AAPM:


	Several standards have been revised to include experience components for the Qualified Medical Physicist, in addition to certification and CME requirements. Since ACR accreditation programs must minimally comply with these standards, these requirements will eventually be incorporated into program requirements.  It is important that AAPM members providing medical physics services for facilities applying for ACR accreditation are aware of the new requirements so they can be adequately prepared.  Also, it is important that the requirements are reasonable for physicists to comply with and adequate qualified physicists exist to provide the services.

	Budget Request ($):


	$545.57


